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January 19, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit for King County Council consideration and approval a motion authorizing the King County Executive to sign a letter of understanding between the Microsoft Corporation and the Department of Community and Human Services/Community Services Division/Work Training Program’s WorkSource Renton.  

The Workforce Development Council of Seattle-King County oversees and funds the Seattle-King County WorkSource system, a partnership of 25 community, government, and educational organizations that provide career and human resources services to King County’s job seekers and businesses.  

Seattle-King County has three WorkSource centers and five affiliate sites located throughout King County.  The goal of the WorkSource system is to provide high quality services to job seekers and businesses emphasizing customer choice, universal access, accountability, and 
self-sufficiency.  In 2005, 66,719 King County residents visited a WorkSource center and/or affiliate site, and 4,294 businesses received services through WorkSource. 

In 2000, King County assumed responsibility for operation of WorkSource Renton, and it is the only site managed by the County.  Based on its resources for customers with disabilities, including technology, and trained, knowledgeable staff, WorkSource Renton was named 
One-Stop Center of the Year by the International Association of WorkSource Professionals.
Due to WorkSource Renton’s desire to offer cutting edge technology resources to customers and Microsoft's efforts to promote digital inclusion worldwide, Microsoft asked WorkSource Renton to serve as a pilot site for Microsoft’s Unlimited Potential (UP) curriculum.  

The Unlimited Potential (UP) Community Learning curriculum provides the foundation for teaching basic to intermediate technology skills in a hands-on manner.  Designed for use in community technology centers (CTCs) or telecenters, the curriculum aims to help individuals gain critical twenty-first century workforce skills needed for today's "knowledge economy" and to broaden digital inclusion. Lessons may be taught in a classroom-style setting, or as part of a self-paced learning program.   

The goal of the pilot was to test the relevance and effectiveness of the UP curriculum in the Washington State WorkSource Environment.  Microsoft loaned copies of the software to WorkSource Renton for the period of November 2005 until December 2005.  The pilot demonstrated that the software is a great asset to staff and customers.  The curriculum provides the flexibility necessary to accommodate job seekers with varying degrees of learning skills/styles and computer knowledge.  

As a result of the pilot, Microsoft desires to make a donation through Microsoft Licensing GP of Microsoft Windows XP Professional Upgrade Select License/SA and Microsoft Office 2003 Professional Select License/SA to King County for installation on 42 workstations at WorkSource Renton.  SA is Software Assurance and runs for two years.  The total estimated fair market value (FMV) of the software is approximately $26,298.  

This donation will continue to allow WorkSource Renton to provide high quality, relevant services to the King County job seekers looking to gain and maintain self-sufficiency.  

This donation will not require any additional expenditure from the Work Training Fund at this time or in the future.  Therefore no fiscal note accompanies this motion, only authorization to accept the software licenses on behalf WorkSource Renton.  If you have any questions about this agreement, please contact George Dignan, Workforce Development Services Administrator, who oversees the management of WorkSource Renton, at 206.205.6505.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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Scott White, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services
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